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  Environmental Health 
 

EHS Circular Letter 2016-38 
 
TO:   Directors of Health 

Chief Sanitarians 
Regional Lead Treatment Centers 
Lead Contacts 

 
FROM:  Christine Hahn, Epidemiologist 
  Lead & Healthy Homes Program 
 
DATE:   August 26, 2016 
 
SUBJECT:  Oriental Packing Co. Inc. Issues Alert On Lead In Curry Powder 

On August 18, 2016 the U.S. Food and Drug Administration issued a recall of approximately 377,000 
pounds of curry powder contaminated with lead. The product was produced by the Oriental Packing Co., 
Inc. and distributed by five different brands through the United States. Oriental Packing Co., Inc. has 
ceased the production and distribution of the product. No amount of lead is safe to ingest, therefore all use 
of these products should cease immediately. 
 
The five brands that distributed the curry powder are: Blue Mountain Brand, Jamaican Choice Brand, 
Ocho Rios Brand, Oriental Brand, and Grace Brand. The size of the product bottles include 2oz, 4oz, 6oz, 
8oz, 22oz and 5 lb.  The product can also be identified by the lot numbers and best before date listed in 
the charts below.   
 
Consumers with questions may contact Oriental Packing Company: 800-809-9793. The recall can be 
found at: 
www.fda.gov/Safety/Recalls/ucm517333.htm?source=govdelivery&utm_medium=email&utm_source=g
ovdelivery 
You may also contact the CT Department of Public Health Lead & Healthy Homes Program at 860-509-
7299. 
 
cc: Suzanne Blancaflor, M.S., M.P.H., Chief, Environmental Health Section



 


